
Chapter 16 – INTERMISSION – Has Anybody Seen My Boy? [v4] 

It is now mid-January of 1945 and the war was plodding on.  There would be no more letters 

home from George and no one would know why until after the war.  Families were clipping  

newspapers and watching newsreels searching for any clues, images or news about their loved 

ones.  On January 19, Hazel received the following invitation from the  New York Chapter of the 

American Red Cross who had been a continuing source of support throughout this ordeal.  There 

was no doubt she would be there and eventually brought her good friend from church, Hannah 

Swayze (Hazel called her “cupcake”). 

                 



Struck by the lack of letters and expected newsletters Hazel sought information directly from the 

Red Cross and received this reply.  

    

No news!! 

_____________________________ 

 



A few days later the following letter arrived from Army Air Force Headquarters.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(This photo of three-year-old Mike 

Cargill was clipped by Hazel from 

the NY Times)  As was customary 

for MIAs and POWs, families back 

home were given the opportunity 

to accept commendations on their 

behalf. 

 

Johnnie remembers “medal day” too – 

Pictured here with three generations;  

Hazel, Hazel Sr. and Nanna, a former 

piano player in silent movie theaters 

 

 

The Air Medal was 

awarded for number of 

combat missions flown 

and the Oak Leaf Cluster 

was a designation of a 

second Air Medal award 

for being shot down. 

 



On the day after the medal presentation at Mitchell Field on Long Island Hazel and good friend 

from church, Hannah Swayze (her nickname was “Cupcake”),  went downtown to the 17
th

 

Regiment Armory on 34
th
 Street.  The meeting was also attended by 1

st
 Lt. William Higgins who 

had been a former POW at Stalag Luft III. 

        



                

A map showing the locations of POW camps was distributed along with a booklet for the 

families of the prisoners.  Considering the actual conditions at Stalag Luft III described in 

Chapter 15, it is interesting to see the picture that was painted for the families back home.  As 

you will see later in this book, the conditions that were going to be reported  in the next few 

months would tell a totally different story altogether.         



          

                                               



     

     



         

     



            

           



             

               

The Red Cross most often referred to 

the POWs as “boys” – a touching 

reminder that many of these soldiers 

and airmen signed up or were drafted 

just out of high school.   Their parents 

and grandparents watching them go 

off to war. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



                

 

______________________________ 

 



The YMCA January edition of “War Prisoner Aid News” also painted a reasonably stable and 

hopeful picture of life in the camps. 

 



 



 





At the time this newsletter was being printed and the Red Cross repatriated-POW meetings 

were taking place, in fact, at the very moment little Johnnie was accepting his father’s medal, 

4200 miles away in Poland Hell had begun for the prisoners at Stalag Luft III.   Within a few days 

all POWs on the eastern front would join them. 

   

_____________________________________ 

 


